
                    

                          March 11, 2018 
Love God ~ Love Each Other ~ Love the Lost ~ Live in His Light 

                    Today/Hoy 
Bible Class: 9:30 ~ 10:30 a.m. 

Worship ~ 10:45 – 12:00         

SUNDAY MORNING everyone please make an effort to come at 9:30 
for these wonderful videos! Why Not Experience the Bible for Yourself?   
Join renowned teacher and historian, Ray Vander Laan, as he guides you 
through the land of the Bible.  

Sunday Evening we are studying 1 Peter, please join us 

              Today’s Worship/Hoy en dia Adoracion  
Announcements: Eddie Fisher 

Opening Prayer/Oracion Inicial: Garry Nelson 

Lord’s Table:  :  Demetrio Diaz, Garry Nelson 

Lesson/Leccion: Steve Mann 

Closing Prayer/Oracion de Clausura: Ed Coleman 

 

 
     

 

 Thursday night dinner - March 15   

    Cooks:  April, Vivian, Sandy 

  Desserts: Vivian, Rose, Idanell 

Restoring Relationships: Fix the Problem, not the Blame 

                                             By Rick Warren 

“A gentle response defuses anger, but a sharp tongue kindles a 

temper-fire” (Proverbs 15:1 The Message).  

The fifth biblical step toward restoring a relationship is to attack the 

problem, not the person. You cannot fix the problem if you’re 

consumed with fixing the blame. You must choose between the two. 

The Bible says, “A gentle response defuses anger, but a sharp tongue 

kindles a temper-fire” (Proverbs 15:1 The Message).  

You will never get your point across by being cross, so choose your 

words wisely. A soft answer is always better than a sarcastic one.  

In resolving conflict, how you say it is as important as what you say. If 

you say it offensively, it will be received defensively. God tells us, “A 

wise, mature person is known for his understanding. The more 

pleasant his words, the more persuasive he is” (Proverbs 16:21 GNT). 

Nagging never works. You are never persuasive when you’re 

abrasive.  

During the Cold War, both sides agreed that some weapons were so 

destructive they should never be used. For the sake of fellowship, we 

must destroy our arsenals of relational nuclear weapons, including 

condemning, belittling, comparing, labeling, insulting, condescending, 

and being sarcastic.  

Paul sums it up this way: “Do not use harmful words, but only helpful 

words, the kind that build up and provide what is needed, so that 

what you say will do good to those who hear you” (Ephesians 4:29 

GNT). 

                    Men Serving Sunday, March 18     
  Announcements: Eddie Fisher 
  Opening Prayer: Mark Keeley  Closing Prayer:  Mark Keeley 
         Lord’s Table:  Chon Rodriguez, Carroll Winter 
 
 
 
 

 



March 15 – Thursday night 

dinner at 5:30 

 

March 18th - 21st Acapella 

Workshop “Singing with the Spirit” at the Turlock congregation for more 

information www.turlockcoc.org  

                         

Free Health Screenings on Thursdays, flyers are in the back 

 

TOPS Club (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) meets here every Monday night, 

weigh-in 5:00 – 5:20, meeting 5:30 – 6:30 in the church kitchen. Check us 

out, we are a great low cost (first visit is no cost) support group for healthy 

eating and weight loss.  

March 30th- April 1st Lads to Leaders convention at West Visalia Church of 

Christ; information will be posted on the bulletin board 

May 20th 1 – 5 p.m. Teaching Rocket, a training seminar for those longing to 

be better teachers at the West Visalia congregation (see the bulletin board) 

 

Plan Now……June 9th - 1st Annual Ladies Event at the Lancaster 

congregation, RSVP May 1st (see the bulletin board for more information) 

 

Shafter Senior Manor & Skyway Apartments are taking applications. 

Applicants eligible for occupancy are based according to income level. If you 

know anyone in need of housing, please see the bulletin board for more 

information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 The zip code for Craig’s address that was 
in the bulletin was incorrect.  Below is the 
corrected address for Craig.                                            
 

                   Craig Watkins 

                                                         c/o The Mission at Kern County 

                                                                     816 E. 21st Street 

                                                                   Bakersfield, CA 93305 

 

               Sandy will be working on the  
               schedules for Thursday night  
               dinners and would like to get  
               dates for when people will be out 
               of town for the months of May, 

June, July, and August.   
 
              Please get those dates to her as soon as possible as she and 

Mike will be heading to Oklahoma the 20th of April and will  
be gone all of May. 

 

 

 

 

          Bible on your phone? Our WIFI    ATT880    9181097927 
         Don’t forget to check out our website                         
         WE ARE LIVE NOW!! 
          No te olvides de visitor nuestro sitio web                       

www.shafterchurchofchrist.com 

Bulletin Information - Please call, text, email or let Jan or Syble know at 

services anything you would like to have in the bulletin!      Jan 332-6146 

grammyjan51@yahoo.com  Syble 912-7531 syblemann52@gmail.com. 

Thank you to those of you who text, call or email us with updates.  We 

appreciate it!                

https://maps.google.com/?q=816+E.+21st+StreetBakersfield,+CA+93306&entry=gmail&source=g
http://www.shafterchurchofchrist.com/
mailto:grammyjan51@yahoo.com
mailto:syblemann52@gmail.com


Prayer 

If you need prayer please let the Elders know, put a note in the 

box in back of the auditorium or call Vivian Fisher (889-4075) 

to start the prayer chain. 

*New 
*Dennis Davis is in ICU Roseville with pneumonia which caused a heart 

attack and kidneys are shutting down 

*Krista & Kali Keeley are flying back today from a mission trip to Jamaica 

*Steve Mann will be going to UCLA for tests on Thursday 

*Austin Reeder is in Ash Fork to help care for his grandfather 

*Don Hammett, Tom’s dad, hospice at Carrington 

*David Whitby, Earl’s brother-in-law, passed, prayer for his wife, Elsie 

*Ron & Caroline, prayer to find a church family 

* Leann Keeley, nodule on her lung, re-check in 3 months 

*Georgia Maness, Mary’s sister, broke her leg and is at Health South 

*Sandy Westbrook  is still not feeling well 

*Idanell Nunlist is also still not feeling well 

*Joyce Vontz is still not feeling well after her sinus surgery 

*April & Earl Barton are both not feeling well 

Dave Nunlist, Ron’s brother, heart surgery was postponed again 

Jimmy Carroll, hospice  

Kitt Grizzle, Karen’s daughter,  is still having difficulty with a broken ankle 

Randy Rawlins is suffering from severe back pain 

Betty McInnes has not been feeling well 

Barbara Pflugh  as she continues to recover from knee surgery 

David Westbrook, Ed & LaVonne’s son, is undergoing testing to receive 

cochlear implant hopefully by summer 

Praise 
*Devon Dow, Paul’s nephew, is doing well after his neck surgery and was 

able to go home the next day 

*Buddy & Darlene Hooper, safely home from visiting relatives in Texas 
*Ron Nunlist, is feeling better 
 

Prayer for Those with Cancer 

David Atchley, Rose’s nephew in Australia  

Ed Coleman  

Ramona Flores, mother of Mark’s co-worker 

Jeremiah McCoy, 19-year-old friend of Francisco  

Ann Blackwell Pascoe, melanoma nodules in her lungs 

Karen Preston, Mary’s friend, cancer in stage 2  

Earl Stanifer, Jan’s brother, bladder cancer and infection  

Charles Waldrum, Tank’s nephew 

Are you missing your potential? 

            Taken from Senior Living Ministries 

Anyone who lives on milk, being still an infant, is not acquainted with the 

teaching about righteousness. But solid food is for the mature, who by 

constant use have trained themselves to distinguish good from evil. -

                                                                            Hebrews 5:13-14 

Leadership magazine once ran an article about the curious growth habits of 

sharks. As the article explainsé 

If you catch a small shark and confine it, it will stay a size proportionate to the 

aquarium. Sharks can be six inches long yet fully matured. But if you turn 

them loose in the ocean, they grow to their normal length – eight, twelve, 

sixteen, or even twenty feet! 

The same can be said of some Christians. Isolated and protected in a self-

made bubble, these immature believers live a life free of the challenges, joys, 

battles, and opportunities that stretch other Christians to their full maturity. 

God has plans for you. Maybe youôve been swimming in the wide ocean for 

years ï serving God and growing in your faithï or maybe you feel like youôre 

just now diving into the great deep. Either way, thereôs no limit to how much 

you can grow in your faith and how much you can do for Godôs Kingdom if you 

just take the leap. 
          

http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=heb+5:13-14


 
 
    

 

 
  

 
  

 

 

 

    

  Shafter Church of Christ    

  850 Minter Avenue  
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Worship Times 
 

Sunday Morning 
9:30 

Classes in English & Spanish 

10:45 

Worship in English & Spanish 

 

Sunday Evening 
6:00 

Classes In English & Spanish 

 

Wednesday Evening 
6:00 

Adult Class in Spanish 

Children’s Class  

Elders 
Eddie Fisher  746-6090 

Steve Mann  746-6446 

Garry Nelson  746-3074 

Mike Westbrook 746-1237 

 

Deacons 
Mark Keeley  758-0132 

Ron Nunlist  746-6531 

Chon Rodriguez  910-1788 

Spencer Stallings 589-0422 

Carroll Winter  301-4228 

 

Ministers   
Steve Mann  746-6446 

Chon Rodriguez  910-1788 


